

**Minutes of the Llangedwyn Community Council Meeting No 370
held on Tuesday 17th June 2025 at Llangedwyn Village Hall 7pm**

Present Maureen Wilde (MW) chair, Simon Forrester (SF), Jim McCall (JM), Peter Keen, Mark Hignett (MH) clerk, Aled Davies (PCC) (AD), Paul Buckley (PB) and Dawn Cochrane (DC)

1. there were no apologies given at the meeting, (please note that after the meeting the clerk recd notification of apology from Adrian Phillips (AP))

2. There were no notifications of pecuniary or other interests

3. the minutes of the previous meeting number 369 that was held on Tuesday 20th May were proposed as correct DC seconded SF carried unan

4. PB reported that they football club had the fence repairs in hand and they would be sorted shortly

AD reported that there was no progress yet on the parking at Dol Emrys

SF reported that he was working on the community newsletter with a publication date planned for September, it was agreed that the first print run would be 200 which MH had undertaken to get copied

JM reported that he was still waiting to hear from the Archery Club it was now up to them to get in touch

AD gave an up to date report on the position of the S&V Charity, the trustees had been recently updated, he reported that there was a vacancy for a representative from LCC following a discussion MW proposed that DC be the nominated representative, seconded SF, carried unan with a request that AD adds DC to the charity register as a trustee at the earliest opportunity.

5. MH reported that he had contacted PCC about the playing field and to inform them of his appointment as clerk for future correspondence, he was awaiting a heads of agreement but there was confusion in that PCC seemed to be looking at Alease, it was agreed to await the arrival of the Heads of Agreement before making further comment

6. PCC had circulated a letter confirming the closure of Llansillin school, following a general discussion It was agreed that the councils stated position was one of sadness and disappointment at the decision

MH circulated a letter from the council insurance requesting payment (see note below in the new mandate)

MH circulated a letter from Llanfyllin council seeking 2 years library contribution, it was agreed to query if last years had been paid as if so a new invoice for the correct amount would be sought

MH circulated information about a de-fib scheme, it was agreed MH to try and find out more details about the existing de-fib as to ownership etc.

MH circulated training dates going forward

7. the only current planning matter had been circulated previously, PK had responded previously

8. it would appear that MW and SF were now account signatories, however getting information was still difficult, it was agreed that a cheque to cover SLCC training would be signed to ensure that payments could now be made by cheque (MW and SF signed the cheque) MH to report back to the next meeting

It was still not possible to get up to date balances due to the need to change the correspondence address and set up the view facility for the clerk but there was a need to check that the new mandate was in place first

See notes above ref invoice comments under item 6

9. AD mentioned the shared prosperity fund, MH to look into possible applications when the fund was announced

MH reported that he had received comments about the state of the former school grounds, it was agreed he would contact the diocese to see if they had any plans to tidy the site up.

There was a suggestion for LCC to hold a police drop in event in the memorial hall one evening/day AD agreed to chase this up and report to the next meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 20.00 hrs